
STATE CORPORATION COMMISSION
Division of Information Resources

March 31, 2020

MEMORANDUM
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I have attached a submission sent by Delegate Terry Kilgore which is also signed by 
Delegate William Wampler and Senators Ben Chaffin and Todd Pillion, all members of 
the Virginia General Assembly. It was received by email on Monday, March 30, 2020.

I ask that you pass this correspondence to the referenced case file -

PUR-2019-00060

Kentucky Utilities Company d/b/a Old Dominion Power Company - 

For an adjustment of electric base rates

Attachment - Letter signed by four members of the General Assembly
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COMMONWEALTH OF VIRGINIA

House of Delegates

RICHMOND

TERRY G. KILGORE

POST OFFICE BOX 669 

GATE CITY, VIRGINIA 242S1

COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS: 

COURTS OF JUSTICE 

LABOR AND COMMERCE 

RULES
FIRST DISTRICT

March 30, 2020

Mr. William F. Stevens
Director, Division of Public Utility Regulation
Commonwealth of Virginia State Corporation Commission
P.O. Box 1197
Richmond, VA 23218

RE: Case Number PUR-2019-00060

Dear Mr. Stevens,

Due to the ongoing pandemic of COVID-19, it is important for our delegation to add to our 
concerns over the proposed rate increase by Old Dominion Power Company, a division of 
Kentucky Utilities Company. In addition to our letter from October 3, 2019, which addressed 
concerns over a company’s bankruptcy that affected hundreds of families in Southwest Virginia, 
we ask that the State Corporation Commission note our concerns regarding COVID-19’s affect 
on families and businesses throughout Old Dominion Power Company’s service territory.

COVID-19 has caused a record number of Virginians to file for unemployment. 
Additionally, government mandated closures have also contributed to the loss of revenue for 
numerous businesses in our area.

Much like our letter from October 3, 2019, we ask that the State Corporation Commission 
seriously consider the adverse effects that this proposed increase will have on families, 
businesses, and public/private institutions.

Sincerely.

Delegate Terry G. Kilgore 
First District

Delegate William C. Wampler III 
Fourth District

Senator Ben Chafin 
38th District

Senator Todd Pillion 
40th District
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